Queensland Government

Cabinet – March 2019
Government response to Recommendation 2 of the Education, Employment and Small Business Committee Report No. 13 on Working with Children Legislation (Indigenous Communities) Amendment Bill 2018
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice and Leader of the House

1. The Working with Children Legislation (Indigenous Communities) Amendment Bill 2018 (the PMB) was introduced into Parliament by Mr Robbie Katter MP, Member for Traeger, in October 2018.
2. On 14 February 2019, the Education, Employment and Small Business Committee (the Committee) tabled its Report No. 13 on the PMB.
3. Recommendation 2 of the Committee Report was that the Attorney-General and Minister for Justice and Leader of the House provide the Committee with a progress report on implementation of the Queensland Family and Child Commission Blue Card Review recommendation for reform to how Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander applicants are supported by 31 July 2020. 
4. The Government Response supports this recommendation.
5. Cabinet noted the Education, Employment and Small Business Committee Report No. 13 on the Working with Children Legislation (Indigenous Communities) Amendment Bill 2018.
6. [bookmark: _Hlk45610910]Cabinet approved the Government response to recommendation 2 of the Education, Employment and Small Business Committee Report No. 13.
7. Attachments
· Education, Employment and Small Business Committee Report No. 13
· Government response to recommendation 2 of the Education, Employment and Small Business Committee Report No. 13
